THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

9/15/78

NO. 243

CALENDAR

- 22 September The Gallery Series Jazz with Vincent Di Martino Noon in the Gallery, King Library North.
- 29 September The Gallery Series Schubertfest "Die Schöne Müllerin" (Song-Cycle after poems by Wilhelm Müller) Students of Phyllis Jenness. Noon in the Gallery, King Library North.
- 30 September Harp Recital by harpists of the Southern Region of the American Harp Society 2:30 PM Memorial Hall University of Kentucky.

Current Displays: Gallery - Department of Special Collections - Science Fiction Display. Tin Figures - a traveling exhibit from the Goethe Institute (through September - see note).

Contributors to this issue: Nancy Baker, Pat Boyle, Bill Bull, David Farrell, Faith Harders, Claire McCann (Editor), Bob Turner, and Paul Willis.

ABOUT THE LIBRARIES

Graphic Design Seminar

The third annual Seminar in Graphic Design at the King Library Press begins 30 September 1978 and runs five consecutive weekends through the end of October. Included in the Seminar this year is a Book Arts Workshop offering basic printing and book-making instruction.

Hans Schmoller and Leo Wyatt, internationally prominent book and letter designers, will highlight the Seminar intended for students and professionals.

HANS SCHMOLLER, designer and director at Penguin Books, Ltd., and authority on modern typography, will lecture on FRIDAY, 20 OCTOBER at 2:00 PM on two great modern typographers--GIOVANNI MARDERSTEIG AND JAN TSCHICHOLD. Mr. Schmoller will be available for informal discussion on SATURDAY, 21 OCTOBER from 9:30 AM.

LEO WYATT, master wood and copper engraver, will conduct workshops in designing letter forms and wood engraving on WEDNESDAY and THURSDAY, 25-26 OCTOBER at 9:30 AM. FRIDAY, 27 OCTOBER, he will speak on FORMS AND LETTER FORMS at 2:00 PM.

A Book Arts Workshop will be conducted by The King Library Press Staff. Those enrolled will learn 1) marble and paste book paper decorating and simple hand binding OR 2) designing, setting and printing with the hand press. SATURDAY sessions will be from 9:00-12:00 and 2:00-5:00; SUNDAY sessions will be from 1:00-5:00 (participants are invited to work at the Press on Sunday mornings if they so desire). All necessary materials will be provided. A bound quarto will be produced as a keep-sake of the Seminar.

The Apprenticeship and Assistantship Programs of The King Library Press will be open to a limited number of those completing the Workshop.

There will be a \$10.00 fee to help cover the cost of materials for Workshop participants. All sessions with Mr. Wyatt and Mr. Schmoller are free and open to the public. As space is limited, early registration is advisable.

All programs will be held in the Department of Special Collections, King Library North, University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY 40506. For additional information regarding enrollment, parking and accommodations in Lexington contact: David Farrell, Curator of Book Collections or W. Gay Reading, Director, The King Library Press. Telephone: 606 258-8611. Registration closes September 20.

Tin Figures Exhibit

An exhibit of tin figures is now on display in the Special Collections Department, King Library North, University of Kentucky. The traveling exhibit from the Goethe Institute, is sponsored by the Department of

Germanic Languages and Literature. The figures were made by Rudolf Gruenewald, Tilo Maier, and Friederick C. Neckel and painted by Cornelia Wilken. The scenes depicted in this unusual art form include the first German railroad, 1835; Nürnberg tradesmen, ca. 1500; a brewery, ca. 1600; and a rococo dance festival, ca. 1750.

Need Interested ACTS Members for Library Faculty Committees

Participation of ACTS has been invited for the following Library Faculty committees: Personnel, Planning, Policy Guidelines and Rules, and Staff Development. Those interested please see, call (7-3788 or 7-3789) or leave note for Bill Bull, ACTS Chairperson, in Circulation, by Friday, September 22.

Reference Desk Staffing

As of September 12, 1978, the Reference Desk in King Library will again be staffed the entire time that the Library is open:

M-Th 8am - Midnight
F 8am - 10pm
Sat 8am - 5pm
Sun Noon - Midnight

Administrative Services

Please call Jeff Sauer (8-2831) for all requests/problems concerning outstanding orders, supplies, repairs, the truck run, etc.

Supply and Small Equipment Requests

Although supplies and small equipment were ordered last Spring for July-Dec. 1978, Administrative Services is still receiving requests on a daily basis. In order to save time by minimizing the paperwork, stores and equipment orders will be placed only once a month. Requests sent to Administrative Services will be held until the last working day of the month when they will be reviewed in light of the Library's current financial situation, and then orders will be placed for those items which we can afford. All people will be notified as to the final decision on their orders. Supply money is extremely tight—we will have half of what we had last year; please help by requesting only those things which you feel you cannot do without. Thank you.

Work Study Students

Because the Director's Office receives numerous calls from people trying to locate staff members, it is important that the D.O. have a complete list of all people who work in the Library. Please send a list of your work study students (plus any other students who work for you but are paid through another department) to Ann Short. Thank you.

Classes

Anyone taking a class on library time should send a note to that effect to the D.O. via the department head. If the class is longer than 3 hours, arrangements for making up the extra time should be included on the note.

Truck Run Schedule

The Library truck run will be made M-F in the early afternoon (1:00 pm). On Tuesdays and Thursdays, it will be done by only one student, so it may be a little slower on those days.

KLA Funding

Anyone wanting funding for travel/registration for KLA should have his/her request in to Faith Harders by September 20 when the money set aside for this purpose will be divided among those who have requested funding.

VALUATION OF DONATED PROPERTY

Extra copies of I.R.S. Publication No. 561, "Valuation of Donated Property," 1978 edition, are available in the Director's Office.

JEFFERSON COMMUNITY COLLEGE DEDICATION

The Dedication Ceremonies for Phase II of the Jefferson Community College Learning Resource Center will be on Thursday, September 28, at 11:00 AM. President Singletary will speak.

SHORTHAND REFRESHER COURSE

UK Employee Development Center is offering a shorthand refresher course September 25 - October 27. For further information, see Faith Harders.

PERSONNEL

LT II (3) - Reclassification Unit. If interested, see Faith Harders.

Grade Eligibility Changes - The recent changes made by University Personnel concerning the minimum education/experience levels for the LT II positions also affect the salaries of many of the LT I's and other people in the beginning grade for their series (clerk typists, account clerks, etc.). People who have been in these positions at least one year will have their salaries adjusted to the working level for their grade (i.e., LT I's will be paid as LT II's, etc.). Those staff members affected by this change will receive a letter giving them the effective date of their new salary and grade shortly.

Professional Coverage, Art Library

Karin Sandvik will be leaving the Library this month to join the staff at the University of Wisconsin at LaCrosse. Interim professional coverage is necessary for the Art Library.

If you are interested in considering this assignment please let Faith Harders or me know by Friday, September 22.

- Paul A. Willis

PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

Biomedical Sciences Specialist and Coordinator of Computer Literature Searching Services, University of California, Riverside. Available: November 1, 1978. Salary: \$14,268 to \$16,584.

Curator, E. A. McIlhenny Natural History Collection, Louisiana State University, Baton Rouge. Available: September 18, 1978. Salary: \$10,000 per fiscal year. Application Deadline: September 30, 1978.

Catalogue Maintenance Librarian, Princeton University. Salary: \$15,100 base. Application Deadline: November 1, 1978.

Chinese Bibliographical Specialist, Princeton University. Available: November 1, 1978 for two years. Salary: \$13,000-\$15,000. Application Deadline: October 13, 1978.

Chinese Cataloguer, Princeton University. Salary: \$11,500-\$13,000. Same dates as above (also for 2 years).

Life Sciences Librarian, Purdue University. Salary: \$18,000. Application Deadline: November 1, 1978.

Personnel Officer, University of Wisconsin-Madison Libraries. Salary: \$18,000 minimum. Application Deadline: September 15, 1978.

For information on these positions, please see Faith Harders in the Director's Office.

